#### Traffic, RG005.37

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

#### **Descriptive Summary**

Title: Traffic

Dates: 1963 - 2006

Collection Number: RG005.37

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: .5 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

**Abstract:** The Traffic Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection holds information on traffic issues and concerns in La Jolla and includes correspondence, newspaper articles, reports, photographs and other archival items. The topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

**Acquisition Information: RG005.37** 

**Biography/Administrative History:** The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its

Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

**Scope and Content of Collection:** The Traffic Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection holds information on traffic issues and concerns in La Jolla and includes correspondence, newspaper articles, reports, photographs and other archival items. The topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

**Container List Below** 

#### RG005 – Subject Files Collection Box 37 – Traffic

Traffic -	
Container:	
Correspondence	
Correspondence	Letter. (Typed) (Cotracorp) From Francisco Miler to James P. Casey.
	May 5, 1987.
	Article. Written by Joan Huffman. 1963-1999.
	Letter. (Typed) From Chairman Don Fox to fellow La Jollans. February 23, 1979.
	Letter. (Typed) From Elizabeth A. Wiley, Representative for Concerned Homeowners and Residents to the Transportation and Land Use Committee. January 29, 1987.
	Letter. (Typed) From (Techna Vision) Robert Millar to Susanne Williams from the La Jolla Light. Includes handwritten note. December 23, 1986.
	Letter. (Typed) From Elizabeth A. Wiley to the editor of the La Jolla Light. February 23, 1987.
	Email. (Printed) Susan Wright sent an email to Mrs. Dahlberg. April 18, 2006.
	Letter. (Typed) From Richard C. Dahlberg and Karl Zobell to the editor to the La Jolla Light.
	Email. (Printed) La Jolla Town Council forwarded an email from Robert Thiele to Torrey Pines Road Committee and neighboring residents. April 4, 2005.
	Invitation. La Jolla Town Council invitation to the Autumn Harvest Sundowner. Event planned for November 19, 1997.
	Memorandum. Letter from Chairman Bill Mitchell to Mayor Wilson via Pam Parks. December 20, 1978.
	Memorandum. (2 Duplicates) Letter from Allen Holden via James P. Casey to Allen Jones. September 17, 1985.
	Memorandum. Letter from the Community Development Director, G. T. Simpson, to the City Manager. May 15, 1973.
	Memorandum. Letter from A. P. Schlaefli to Chuck Strong. May 7, 1973.
	Memorandum. Letter from R. E. Graham to the Assistant City Manager. February 8, 1973.
	Letter. From R. E. Graham to Richard C. Dahlberg. February 7, 1973.
	Letter. From D. J. Rogers to Nancy Ward. April 28, 1977.
	Memorandum. From George T. Simpson to Councilman Johnson. June 16, 1977.

Documents, Maps and	
Reports (1:2)	
• ( )	Report. (2 Duplicates) (J. P. Fowler) Manager's Report about Ardath Road and Torrey Pines Road Intersection Improvements. Issued May 6, 1987.
	Map. (Copy) Aerial view of Torrey Pines Road and La Jolla Shores Drive Intersection. 2005.
	Remarks. (Pountney & Associates Inc.) "Congested La Jolla Intersection to be Redesigned" January 9, 1986.
	Report. "Report of the Transit Study Advisory Committee" March 15, 1965.
	Report. (J. P. Fowler) Report on the Study of On-Street Parking Conditions in the Vicinity of Scripps Clinic and research Foundation. Issued March 16, 1979.
	Report. Manager's Report about the La Jolla Public Facilities Plan Amendment, and Bird Rock Area Traffic Management Plan. Issued February 4, 2004.
	Report. (J. P. Fowler) Manager's Report about the La Jolla Boulevard, All-Way stop locations, and the six-month review. Issued February 3, 1987.
	Report. (J. P. Fowler) Manager's Report about the Criteria for the Installation of Stop Signs. Issued February 4, 1987.
	Report. "Compilation of Traffic Inventory, Analysis and Alternatives for the La Jolla Traffic and Parking Task Force". October 29, 1997.
	Report. Task Force Report about recommendations from the La Jolla Traffic and Parking Task Force. Issued November 12, 1997.
	Maps. "La Jolla Business Improvement District Boundaries" November 11, 1997.
	Agenda. "La Jolla Town Council Agenda" Events planned for November 13, 1997.
	Notes. "Motions of the Traffic and transportation Committee" August 8, 1986.
	Notes. "Position Paper Re La Jolla Traffic Study Phase II, Final Report"
	Agenda. "La Jolla Traffic & Transportation Board Agenda" Items
	planned for March 23, 2006.  Meeting Minutes. "La Jolla Traffic and Transportation Board Minutes" For February 23, 2006.
	Agenda. Schedule includes meeting minutes from March 8. March 28, 2006.
	Agenda. "Draft Agenda" Items planned for April 19, 2006.

Documents,	
Maps and Reports (2:2)	
	Notes. "City Council Traffic and Land Use Committee" "July 12".
	Counts. "Traffic Counts in the La Jolla Area" Between 1971- 1976. July 1976.
	Documents. "Capital Improvements Program" Program budget for Bikeways. 1970s-1980s.
	Forms. "San Diego Metropolitan Area Transportation Study"
	Map. Map of traffic flow in San Diego. Includes a traffic counter by Bob Hedland. 1970s.
	Report. "Community Development Department" Report on the intersection area of Torrey Pines Road, La Jolla Shores Drive, and Ardath Road. July 1972.
	Map. "The Grade Separation Concept" Shows the La Jolla Shores Intersection. Includes copies of hand drawn sketches by Rick Mueller. August 5, 1985.
	Report. (John P. Fowler) Manager's Report about the Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive Interchange. Issued August 7, 1985.
	Report. (R. E. Graham) Report on the traffic conditions at the intersection of Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive North. Issued January 11, 1977.
	Report. (John Lockwood) Report about the petition against installing a traffic signal at the intersection of Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive North. Issued February 16, 1977.
	Report. (John Lockwood) Traffic report concerning the proposed installation of the traffic signal at Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive North. Issued March 24, 1977.
	Report. (R. E. Graham) Report about the prohibition of left turns at the intersection of Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive North. Issued October 21, 1976.
	Consultant Review. (Dick Wilken) Awarded contract for the construction of traffic signals and safety lighting on Ardath Road and La Jolla Scenic Drive North. Issued March 29, 1977.
	Report. Interim Report on the Ardath Road-Torrey Pines Road-La Jolla Shores Drive Projects. 1970s.
	Report. Report about the design consultant selection. Issued September 28, 1977.
	Document. "Exhibit 'A' Ardath Road Tree Planting Phase One" "October 22, 1997".
	Document. "Map and Traffic Study for Ardath Overpass from the City Planning Office" March 1986.
	Report. "Ardath Road and Torrey Pines Road Intersection Preliminary Alternative Study" October 23, 1986.
	Magazine. "TransNet 1988-1998" 1998.

Photographs	
	Photograph. (Stan Honda) (La Jolla Light) View of cars stopped at light
	on Pearl Street. February 14, 1985.
	Photograph. (Stan Honda) (La Jolla Light) View of an intersection on
	Pearl Street. February 14, 1985.
	Photograph. (Stan Honda) (La Jolla Light) View of traffic on Pearl
	Street. February 14, 1985.
	Photograph. Woman walking along Ardath Road foot bridge along La
	Jolla Village Drive. August 23, 1990.
	Photograph. Workers on Torrey Pines Road, with Ardath Road in the
	background.
	Photograph. (Bob Candland) Intersection of Torrey Pines Road and
	Ardath Road, in front of the fire station. Possibly 1970s-80s.
	Photograph. (Stan Honda) Youngsters riding their bicycles down
	Nautilus Street by Muirlands Jr. High at 2:10 pm.
	Photograph. (Carol Sonstein) Traffic entering La Jolla on Torrey Pines
	Road.
	Photograph. Traffic along a road, possibly along Expedition Way.
	Photograph. A photo of an art piece by G. W. Powers of the pedestrian
	overpass above Ardath Road. "October 3, 1974".
	Photograph. Traffic possibly along North Torrey Pines Road, near the
	Torrey Pines State Natural Reserve.
	Photograph. (Carol Sonstein) Possible new stop sign at La Jolla
	Boulevard and Palomar Road. "August 7, 1986".
	Photograph. I-5 freeway before exit on Gilman.
	Photograph. Cars stopped at an intersection.
Novyananana	Photograph. Cars stopped at an intersection.
Newspapers	Newspaper (Cony) (La Jolla Light) "Everyone talks about the traffic
	Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Everyone talks about the traffic
	but no one does anything about it. Well, the Light finally did. We had a
	race to see what's the fastest wat out of La Jolla during rush hour"
	September 5, 1985.
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Mike Krey) (La Jolla Light) "La Jolla's arteries are
	getting clogged" "June 14, 1984".
	Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "City studies synchronized traffic
	signals in Central La Jolla" October 8, 1981.
	Newspaper. (Copy) Drawings for two proposals for the Girard
	Prospect intersection by the La Jolla Town Council Transportation
	Committee.
	Newspaper. (Copy) One-way Street experiment in central La Jolla. "March 1, 1979".
	Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: Everybodies One way" "October 5, 1978".
	Newspaper. (Copy) Aerial plan of Torrey Pines Road entering La Jolla.
	Newspaper. (Copy) "Stop signs backed at Girard-Prospect" "May 20, 1976".

Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "What They Involve: Proposals for intersection" January 18, 1973.
Newspaper. (Copy) Plan for future improvements of the Torrey Pines Road-La Jolla Shores Drive-Ardath Road intersections. "January 18, 1973".
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "No easy answer to perilous corner" March 20, 1986.
Newspaper. (Copy) (David Schwab) (La Jolla Light) "Council clears "Throat" Pepsi machines get aired-out, again; Festival to move" July 20, 2000.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Dave Schwab) (La Jolla Light) "New plan for convergence of Torrey Pines Road and La Jolla Shores Drive" November 18, 1999.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Sandra Brokaw) (La Jolla Village News) "Traffic safety coalition targets Torrey Pines Rd." "October 21, 1999".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Dave Schwab) (La Jolla Light) "Voices unite to clear Throat" July 8, 1999.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Sandra Brokaw) (La Jolla Village News) "Is city choking La Jolla at throat? Resident lost wife at dangerous intersection" "April 8, 1999".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Tony De Grate) (La Jolla Village News) "Traffic group awaits City's comments" February 5, 1998.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Michelle Berrong) (La Jolla Village News) "Community sore over 'Throat' plan" "April 9, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Kimberly Epler) (La Jolla Light) "Mathis champions intersection changes" "February 12, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "'Throat' clearing from local group" "March 19, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Village News) "Shrub removal causes flap" "January 29, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Kimberly Epler) (La Jolla Light) "City handed traffic recommendations" "February 5, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "City will receive task force recommendations at meeting" "January 29, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Oscar Guerra) (La Jolla Light) "Throat' planners get green light, changes includes in improvements" "July 30, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Stefani Mingo) (La Jolla Village News) "Cardeno far from road less traveled" "November 5, 1998".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Kimberly Epler) (La Jolla Light) "Task force takes another crack at 'clearing the throat" October 9, 1997.
Newspaper. (Copy) (San Diego Tribune) "Busy intersection in La Jolla due study by engineers" "January 30, 1987".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "Traffic plan
proposed for Tract D" "May 14, 1987".  Newspaper. (Includes 1 Copy) (Jackie Fitzpatrick) (San Diego Tribune)

"La Jollans caught in bottleneck on road plan" June 23, 1987.
Newspaper. (2 Copies) (La Jolla Light) "Opinion: Vote no on overpass vote" March 6, 1986.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "Solution proposed for Ardath triangle" March 19, 1987.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath triangle: Reaction mixed to proposal" "May 7, 1987".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "No solution could be the solution on Ardath" June 11, 1987.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath decision coming"
Newspaper. (Copy) "Seek land for Ardath revamp"
Newspaper. (Copy) (Sandra Brokaw) (La Jolla Village News) "Ardath Rd. drivers see double" "February 18, 1999".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "No solution could be the solution on Ardath" "June 11, 1987".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Susanne Williams) (La Jolla Light) "Minimal change seems to be sentiment about Ardath Road" June 18, 1987.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Gina Lubrano) (San Diego Union/Tribune) "La Jolla slowed by crowded roads" "July 12, 1987".
Newspaper. (2 Copies) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath overpass rejected" "March 6, 1986".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Arian Collins) (La Jolla Light) "La Jolla Scenic Drive overpass seen as a dead issue once again" "November 10, 1994".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath overpass receives 'no' vote" March 6, 1986.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Richard C. Dahlberg and Karl Zobell vs Virginia Grizzle) Two argumentative articles countering each other regarding traffic. "February 27, 1986".
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Opinion: Let's pass on overpass" February 27, 1986.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath overpass debate slated" "February 27, 1986".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Overpass debate Monday" "February 27, 1986".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Mike Krey) (La Jolla Light) "Inc. criticizes proposed parking, traffic plan" August 20, 1981.
Newspaper. (Copy) (Mike Krey) (La Jolla Light) "\$150, 000 pricetag set for Ardath Rd. facelift" "May 8, 1980".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Traffic meeting today: Council examines Ardath overpass".
Newspaper. (Copy) (Jerry Schneider) (La Jolla Light) "Plans for duplex at intersection could block Ardath redesign" "December 7, 1978".
Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) "Intersection views vary" "August 11, 1977".

Newspaper. (Copy) "Decision due on Ardath turns" "October 25, 1976". Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Ardath turns" "October 25, 1976". Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Ardath, Scenic Drive turns to be eliminated" "November 4, 1976". Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Triangle gets beauty treatment" "November 20, 1975". Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again". Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set". Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set". Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?". Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?". Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla". Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986". Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995". Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "The Warts warts roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974. Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?" Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?" Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983". Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998". Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983". Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Goast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspap	
Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Ardath, Scenic Drive turns to be eliminated" "November 4, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Triangle gets beauty treatment" "November 20, 1975".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) (Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about lraffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about lraffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about lraffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about lraffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso)	Newspaper. (Copy) "City to buy triangle site" "August 9, 1976".
eliminated" "November 4, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Triangle gets beauty treatment" "November 20, 1975".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) ("Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) ("Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Unickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "Triangle gets beauty treatment" "November 20, 1975".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) (Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to Jock at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
"November 20, 1975".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Uickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Here comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "Gity still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".	
comes the overpass again".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "Gity still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights ElR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Ua Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One or more month for parking group"	·
Newspaper. (Copy) (Patty Morin) (La Jolla Light) "Ardath showdown: Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Capy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "Gity still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Subdivision hearing set".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	,
Newspaper. (Copy) (Pat Dahlberg) "City offers to buy triangles site" "July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
"July 22, 1976".  Newspaper. (Copy) (James Hudnall) "Clearing the Throat and for whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
whom?".  Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (San Diego Union) "Traffic: Crowded road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	"July 22, 1976".
road slows La Jolla".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited traffic study" "October 3, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic just keeps worsening" "August 21, 1986".  Newspaper. (Arian E. Collins) (La Jolla Light) "The Great Escape: Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Long-awaited
Finding the best way to get out of La Jolla" "October 12, 1995".  Newspaper. (Copy) (R. E. Graham) (La Jolla Light) "City still wants roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "New Study: Traffic
roadway through Mt. Soledad Park" November 7, 1974.  Newspaper. (Copy) "Will Soledad Road be safer?" "November 21, 1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
1974".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Tanya Kurland) (La Jolla Village News) "City green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
green-lights EIR on UC projects" "June 19, 2002".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what the experts say about traffic congestion?".  Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles soon to descend on Village Drive" "June 30, 1983".  Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Who listens to what
Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will 'throat' stay clogged or flow?" "May 6, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) (John Sasso) (La Jolla Light) "Avalanche of vehicles
Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Residents' concerns over traffic report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) (Vickie Murphy) (La Jolla Village News) "Will
report delay council hearing" Includes response from Jack and Susan Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Geller. "April 2-16, 1998".  Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) "Our readers write: One-way traffic clarified" "October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked" Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
"October 12, 1978".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"  Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking"  Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985".  Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) "Mayor delays; No parking" Newspaper. (Copy) (Shari Vincent) (La Jolla Light) "Coast – one way to look at it" "February 5, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	Newspaper. (Copy) "One-way street plans blocked"
look at it" "February 5, 1985". Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
Newspaper. (Copy) "One more month for parking group"	
	· ·
Newspaper. (Copy) (Diana Wightman Canby) (La Jolla Village News)	
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Diana Wightman Canby) (La Jolla Village News)

	"Community divided on Dip" August 7, 1997.
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Kimberly Epler) (La Jolla Light) "New task force
	addresses traffic woes" August 14, 1997.
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Steve Blessing) (La Jolla Village News) "Board
	considers Dip tip of traffic iceberg" July 31, 1997.
	Newspaper. (Incomplete) (Copy) (Kimberly Epler) (La Jolla Light) "One-way to city council" "January 22, 1998".
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Diana Wightman Canby) (La Jolla Village News) "One-way revision divides merchants" "October 30, 1997".
	Newspaper. (Copy) (La Jolla Light) "Humps or bumps?" Photograph by Earl S. Cryer. "December 24, 1992".
	Newspaper. (Copy) Map of intersection of Ardath Road, La Jolla Parkway, and Torrey Pines Road. December 7, 1978.
Torrey Pines Road	- aaj, and round round becomed 1, 1910.
AUUU	Newsletter. "Traffic Light Fund Nears Its Goal" Sent to Myrtle A. Burlingame.
	Newspaper. (Copy) (Lola Sherman) (La Jolla Light) "Fund Drive
	Planned For Traffic Signal On Torrey Pines Road" February 26, 1970.
	Newspaper. (3 Duplicates) (La Jolla Light/Journal) "Signals Dedicated
	on Torrey Pines Rd." Includes photograph of Helen Cobb and John Clough. "November 25, 1970".
	Newspaper. (Becky Bowen) (Evening Tribune) "La Jolla Parents Chip in To Make Crossing Safe"
	Newspaper. (2 Duplicates) Photograph of Mrs. Ann Voitko accepting check for traffic signal from Peter Charlton.
	Newspaper. "Cobb Calls For Signal Light Aid" "December 1968".
	Newspaper. (Michael Scott-Blair) "Families Join To Assure Safety For Their Children"
	Newspaper. "UCSD Gives \$2,500 for Dunaway Signal"
	Newspaper. "City Gives Signal Bid Go Sign" "70s-80s"
	Newspaper. "City Accepts Check For Traffic Light"
	Newspaper. "Club Sets Egg Sale For Signal"
	Newspaper. "Residents Give Funds For Signal"
	Newspaper. "Traffic Light Drive Approaching Goal"
	Newspaper. "Pines PTA gives check of \$10, 530 for light"
	Newspaper. "Group Asks Funds For Traffic Signal"
	Newspaper. (San Diego News) "letters to the editor: High-schoolers
	don't have little cat feet" Articles from Robert A. Nichols, Su-Mei Yu,
	Margaret May Vojtko, and Steve Olsazanowski. "November 4, 2004".
	Letter. (Handwritten) From George to Pat Dahlberg.
	Memorial Document. "In Deepest Sympathy the Council of the City of
	San Diego Adjourned its Meeting on December 15, 1970, In Memory of Ann Vojtko" Singatures from Helen Cobb, Frank Curran, Floyd L.
	Morrow, Sam Lortin, Henry Landt, Eillen Hitch, Mike Schaefer, et al.

Account Book. (Central Federal Savings and Loan Association of San Diego) Certified for Torrey Pines School PTA Traffic Fund by May Felix. Includes checks. April 10, 1970. Letter. From Richard L. Johnston to Ann Vojtko, Dr. Donald Delessio, Dr. Glenn Seay, and Dr. John Clough. November 19, 1970. Letter. From George R. Vojtko to Dr. Jack Hornback. November 8, 1970. Letter. (Copy) From Herbert F. York to M. R. Pearce. October 29, 1970. Legal Document. Record for a hearing in the council chamber. July 28, 1970. Letter. From Peter Charlton to Ann Vojtko. June 25, 1970. Letter. From William J. McGill to Walter H. Hahn. July 24, 1970. Letter. From John Van Der Wal to Ann Vojtko. April 2, 1970. Letter. From William J. McGill to Dr. Peter M. Banks. March 16, 1970. Letter. From Peter M. Banks to William J. McGill. March 13, 1970. Letter. From Jack W. Thornton, Jr. to Patty Marshall. March 13, 1970. Letter. From Helen Cobb to Ann Vojtko. February 24, 1970. Letter. From Helen Cobb to the residents of the First Councilmanic District. February 24, 1970. Letter. From Helen Cobb to Mrs. Leonard D. Garren. April 7, 1969. Letter. From Helen Cobb to Mrs. Leonard D. Garren. March 21, 1969. Letter. (2 Duplicates) "Your Help Is Urgently Needed" From Ann Vojtko and John Clough. Report. "Pedestrian and Automobile Traffic at the Intersection of Torrey Pines Road and Glenbrook/Dunaway Drive Analysis of Conditions and Recommendations" Prepared by Dr. Peter Banks, Dr. Glenn Seav, and Dr. Robert Sanchez. November 19, 1969. Meeting Minutes. "Minutes School Traffic Advisory Committee" Signed by Donald O. Robbins. Meeting on April 11, 1969. Letter, From Frank S. Watts to Tony Visconti, March 10, 1970. Petition. (Copy) Petition to construct a four-lane highway on Torrey Pines Road with pages of signatures and addresses. February 18, 1969. Memorandum. From E. F. Gabrielson to Meno Wilhelms. December 19, 1969. Report. "Report on Communications and Legal Matters" Signed by attorney Thomas A. Shannon. Meeting of November 17, 1970. Notes. "Suggested points to cover during presentation on neighborhood canvass for participation in fund development" Report. "Report on Torrey Pines and Dunaway Intersection" "1969".